Leaside Residents Association Incorporated

(former Leaside Property Owners’ Association Incorporated)
1601 Bayview Avenue
P.O. Box 43582, Toronto, Ontario M4G 3B0

Committee Chair Paula Fletcher
c¢/o Matthew Green

Toronto City Hall

100 Queen Street West

Toronto, ON M5H 2N2

Via Email: iec@toronto.ca

6 June 2025
Re.: IE22.4, Bayview/Sutherland Crossing

Dear Infrastructure and Environment Committee Chair Fletcher
And Committee Members:

On behalf of the Leaside Residents Association I am writing to support the above
item. We appreciate the attention and time devoted by Transportation Services and
Traffic Management to increase the safety of what has long been a dangerous
location for pedestrians, cyclists, and drivers, as described in the staff report.

The LRA requests your support to install an Intersection Pedestrian Signal (IPS) at
this intersection.

We also request your support for Item 1E22.4’s staff-proposed IPS installation on
Bayview Avenue at Parkhurst Boulevard, an accident-scene waiting to happen.

We suggest NYCC recommend a consultation session with nearby residents, prior to
construction, to inform and consider residents’ questions regarding specific details
such as IPS timing count-downs, exact location of the IPS at each intersection,
signage on Bayview at Sutherland, or any potential changes to the present TTC
Route 88 bus stop location.

T'hank you for your attention to this matter.
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Sincerely, W%‘P\AA— ﬁw

Carol Burtin Fripp,
Co-Chair with Geoff Kettel,
Leaside Residents Association



